
added. Subscriptions should be sent, with appropriate instructions, to 
Khronika Press, 505, 8th Avenue, New York, N.Y.10018. 

The editors of the new journal believe that the traditions of objectivity 
and accuracy established in Moscow need to be continued. They have 
found that the flow of information and documents from the USSR is con­
tinuing at a high level, which ensures that there is no shortage of material. 
An important place in the journal is occ~pied by material concerning 
believers and the churches. 

Faith in the 2nd World 
~ 

The OSRO has great pleasure in recommending to readers' attention the 
establishment of its sister-organization in Switzerland, Glaube in der 2. 
Welt ("Faith in the 2nd World"), directed by Rev. Eugen Voss of Kiis­
nacht, near Ziirich. Rev. Voss, who is half Russian by origin, followed a 
very similar path of interest in the contemporary Russian religious situa­
tion for a number of years before we met. We at once discovered a com­
mon aim and approach and since then have worked closely together. The 
organization Glaube in der 2. Welt (G2W), like the OSRO, has problems 
in acquiring adequate finance and staff, but is now on the way to securing 
support from a number of Swiss Ohurch bodies. At the end of 1972 it 
started to publish material regularly. The materials of G2W are published 
in German and include documentation and a monthly bulletin on various 
aspects of religion in communist countries. Then there is a quarterly 
publication devoted each time to a single topic. The first quarterly issue 
this year was dedicated to the Solzhenitsyn controversy, and the second 
to the total samizdat phenomenon in the USSR. The publications of G2 W 
and the OSRO are co-ordinated but not identical. The OSRO warmly 
recommends these materials to all its German-speaking readers. The 
address of G2W is: OH-8700 Kiisnacht/Zh., Schiedhaldensteig 32, Swit­
zerland. 

M.A.B. 
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